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Sue Connor 
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Bayview  NSW  2104 
 
sue@sueconnor.com.au  
 
Dear Sue, 
 

Section 4.55 (formerly s96) Amendments – 256 Whale Beach Road, Whale Beach 
 
I am the author of the report 1807.PAN.WHA.WHA1.0 which was used and accepted in 
support of a DA for alterations and additions at the above site.   
 
I have inspected the proposed new plans, and confirm that all of the changes comply with 
the recommended construction standard.  None of the standards have changed between the 
date of preparation of that report and now.  The changes can all be accepted as proposed 
as the BAL rating remains at 12.5 for the residence.  That continues to include the 
specification that decks be constructed to BAL-29 standards.   

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to clarify any of the contents of this 
letter.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Roger Fenwick 
27 June 2019 
 
 
 


